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Celebrating Our Founding Scientific Leaders 

A gathering was held at BIO on 30 

September 2015 to celebrate the 50th 

anniversary of the arrival of Bill  Ford, 

Gordon Riley, and Lloyd Dickie to our 

local oceanographic community.  

Readers are reminded of the extensive 

article on the contributions of these 

individuals to our community in Voice-

Pipe #67. Several dozen people from 

BIO and  Dalhousie University  gath-

ered and shared stories of these three 

influential individuals. Attendees in-

cluded  Lloyd Dickie, the only survi-

vor of the three men, who described 

what conditions were like when he ar-

rived in 1965.  A good time was had 

by all and many memories were  

shared. 

Lloyd Dickie at the celebration with the ubiquitous óVoyage of Discoveryô in the foreground. 

Sherin 

http://www.bio-oa.ca
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Photos: top: Gordon 

Riley (left); a younger 

Lloyd Dickie (right); 

middle row: partici-

pants in the celebra-

tion, Don Gordon 

(left), Keith Manches-

ter (centre), and Bosko 

Loncarevic (right); 

bottom: Betty Suther-

land (left) and Bob 

Fournier (right). 

 

[Editorôs note: A photo 

of Bill Ford is includ-

ed in Dave Hefflerôs 

article Sailing with Bill 

Ford in this issue on 

page 8.] 
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FROM THE PRESIDENT 

The Association had a busy fall 

and all indications are that this 

will continue into the spring as 

several new projects get under-

way.  Before speaking about these, 

I would like to review some of our 

activities from the fall.  Over 30 members participated in 

the tour of the Shubenacadie Canal Greenway in down-

town Dartmouth on 10 November.  Thanks to Mike 

Hughes, our events coordinator, for organizing this tour 

and we look forward to other events he may be planning 

for this winter. 

Iris Hardy continues to work on preserving the history 

of BIO.  She has been examining appropriate ways to 

refurbish the Sable Island mural near the cafeteria, and 

has been trying to locate a ceremonial mask from Sene-

gal that was formerly on display at the Coast Guard 

Base.  If anyone has information on its location, please 

contact Iris. 

The Beluga Award committee, headed by Penny 

Doherty, is moving forward with the call for nomina-

tions for the 2016 Award.  Announcements will be post-

ed through various venues (e.g., In the Loop, BIO distri-

bution list) and there will be a poster campaign similar 

to last year.  An initial óWhoôs your beluga?ô poster has 

already been posted around BIO to get people thinking 

about nominations, with the deadline for nominations 

this year being 1 March 2016. 

Sales of the óVoyage of Discoveryô (VOD) continue, 

especially as we have now established our presence on 

Amazon.com.  We have to give many thanks to David 

Nettleship and his crew for their continued efforts to 

promote and sell this wonderful volume that details the 

history of science at BIO.  At our November executive 

meeting, we presented Francis Kelly with a life mem-

bership in the OA as a token of our appreciation for con-

ducting the final digital layout for the VOD with such 

commitment and to such a high quality. 

David also has established a link with Geoforce Group 

Ltd.  A number of us met with the owner, Graham 

Standen and marketing manager, Ulrich Lobsiger to re-

view a proposal that highlights our óVoyage of Discov-

eryô book as part of an Institute for Ocean Research En-

terprise (IORE) Connector event to be held later this 

year.  Plans are for a short presentation on the VOD both 

to promote sales of the book and, more broadly, to high-

light the utility of close collaboration between the ma-

rine industry and government science.  Hopefully, these 

lessons from the past will demonstrate an approach to 

acquiring new knowledge about the global ocean ï theo-

retical and applied ï that a new generation of ocean ex-

plorers will find attractive.  Stay tuned for more details 

on this project.  

At our October executive meeting, BIO-OA member 

Odette Murphy described the Maritime Museum of the 

Atlanticôs Hebridee II project to see if there are avenues 

for cooperation between the OA and the MMA.  The 

Murphy family donated the Hebridee II, a wooden 

schooner, to the Museum in 2009.  Built in 1953 and 

currently being restored, it is expected to be launched 

and ready to sail in 2017.  The idea is to preserve it 

through use; it could be used as a platform for collabora-

tion between the MMA and the BIO Oceans Association 

to demonstrate the use of oceanographic equipment on 

older boats or for observation science projects.  There 

was general enthusiasm for the project and agreement 

that the OA should meet with the MMA to develop this 

project.  Dave McKeown, Dick McDougall, and Tim 

Lambert volunteered to work on this project and met 

recently with the Museum to discuss the project and to 

look at ways to cooperate for this summerôs Oceans Day 

event in June.  Again, stay tuned for more information 

as this project develops.  

To conclude, I want to provide an update on the work of 

the review committee that I discussed in the last news-

letter.  The group has reviewed the mandate and activi-

ties of the OA and has submitted its report to the execu-

tive.  There are many solid suggestions for renewing the 

organization, with an emphasis on how to expand our 

membership among sectors not traditionally represented 

in the OA and among the younger members of the BIO 

staff.  The committee noted that many in the BIO com-

munity had little awareness of the OA and its work.  The 

recommendations center on making the OA a more pro-

ject-based, outward looking organization with a focus on 

the ocean sciences.  We will be discussing this report at 

our January executive meeting to consider how best to 

meet the needs of present and future members.  We will 

also post the review committeeôs report on the OA web-

site so all members can review and participate in the dis-

cussion around any proposed new directions for our or-

ganization.  I welcome any comments from the member-

ship on this topic. 

Mike Murphy 

President  

 


